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July 23, 2009

The Honorable

House Office Building

Washington DC, 20515

Dear Representative :

The Blind Entrepreneurs’ Alliance would like to thank you for voting against the Wolf amendment to the Transportation appropriations bill. This amendment, which would have cleared the way for the commercialization of federal highway rest stops in the state of Virginia, would be incredibly damaging to blind entrepreneurs who operate vending businesses under the Randolph-Sheppard Act.

Nationally, more than 500 blind entrepreneurs depend for their livelihood on the rest stop vending opportunities afforded them under the Randolph-Sheppard Act.  Under the Act, blind individuals are given priority in obtaining permits to manage rest stop vending locations on state and federal highways.  If waivers were granted and rest areas were to be commercialized, the result could be the elimination of vending opportunities that allow hundreds of blind entrepreneurs to work, pay taxes, and support their families.

The Blind Entrepreneurs’ Alliance is made up of the nation’s leading organizations of the blind, the national organizations representing blind vendors, the national organization representing the Randolph Sheppard State Licensing Agencies, and other organizations and individuals who care about the future of entrepreneurial business opportunities for the blind. Its members include the American Council of the Blind, the National Association of Blind Merchants, the National Council of State Agencies for the Blind, the National Federation of the Blind, and Randolph-Sheppard Vendors of America.
We thank you again for your support of blind entrepreneurs, and urge your continued opposition to the commercialization of federal highway rest stops.  If you are interested in learning more about the Randolph-Sheppard Act, or meeting blind entrepreneurs in your Congressional district, please do not hesitate to contact me at the number above.

Sincerely,

Catriona Macdonald

